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Nampa First United Methodist Church 

Religion and politics.  I think most of us like to keep the two separate.  

But I think most of us would also agree that our religion influences our 

politics and our political views influence our religion.  If not, it may be a 

sign that we don't take one or the other very seriously.  

 

As I prepare to go with Doug Renfrow to Annual Conference (June 11-13 

in Salem, Oregon), I think back to the days when politics was a big part 

of what we did there.  We would take a vote on pretty much every     

current issue, national and international.  We would hold pre -conference 

meetings to learn the opinions of those who wouldn't be voting but were 

eager to influence those who would.  

 

I remember 2004 when we were asked to vote on the war in Iraq.  Black 

armbands were being worn to protest our involvement and influence the 

vote.  As it turned out, President Reagan died just before conference  

began.  The day of the vote, when the armbands were everywhere, was 

the day President Bush had declared a national day of mourning for our 

beloved ex-president.  I may not need to state the obvious:  President 

Reagan was less than beloved among many who were wearing those 

black armbands.  I took great pleasure in telling several of them how 

touched I was by their display of grief over the passing of this great 

man. 

 

We don't do much politics at Annual Conference any more.  Not nearly 

as much as we used to.  I don't miss it.  

 

This year though there is one issue that is sure to generate some       

controversy.  It will be recommended that our Annual Conference and 

Northwest United Methodist Foundation no longer hold shares in        

Caterpillar, Motorola, or Hewlett-Packard.  Why these three?  As stated 

by those who are bringing this proposal to us:  

 

Caterpillar provides Israel with militarized bulldozers which are 

used to uproot olive groves, demolish Palestinian homes, and 

construct settlements. Motorola provides surveillance systems for 

Israeli settlements, military bases, and communication devices for 

the Israeli military.  Hewlett -Packard provides biometric        

monitoring of checkpoints inside the West Bank. 
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June 7  ñBe Good and Have Funò   Mark 10:17-22 
 

June 14 Annual Conference    Guest Speaker: Steve Hatch 
 

June 21 VBS Sunday  

  ñMountain Climbingò    Psalm 121 
 

June 28 ñWhatôs Your Handicap?ò   II Corinthians 12:1 -10 

July Sermons 

If you follow church politics at all, you will recognize this as the same proposal the Presbyterian Church USA 

approved last summer (51-49%).  There is a lot of grief in Presbyterian circles over that vote.  Here is what 

John Buchanan, editor of The Christian Century, had to say:  

 

Presbyterian pastors and lay people are now scrambling to explain to Jewish friends and neighbors what 

the decision means and does not mean (i.e. that it is not anti -Israel or anti -Semitic).  I'm a veteran of 

Presbyterian struggles over race, gender, and sexual orientation, but this conflict seems to divide people 

more deeply than any other.  Old and trusted friends are not only not listening to one another, they are 

barely speaking. 

 

Fun times in Salem!  If you are interested in learning more or in expressing your opinions, there is a meeting 

on this subject at Hillview United Methodist Church (8525 West Ustick Road in Boise) on Sunday, May 31 from 

1-3 pm.  Unfortunately, the publicity I have received on this meeting suggests that only one side will be      

presented.  But I know you aren't afraid to ask hard questions and to express your views.  And I know you are 

smart enough to take what you learn at Hillview and add it to what you already know to reach an informed 

opinion. 

 

Let Doug and me know how you think we should vote.  No guarantee you will influence our votes.  Still less of 

a guarantee that however we vote will influence one way or the other a very tragic situation that is getting 

worse and not better between Israel and the Palestinians. 

The Friendly Caller 
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June 15 -19  from 9:30 a.m. to 12:00 noon  

For age 3 (potty -trained) - 5th grade  

$15/child with option to purchase T -Shirt for $5  

JOIN THE  ADVENTURE  WITH US!  

Vacation Bible School (VBS) is coming!  A lot of work goes into making the magic happen and we need your help!  

We are still looking for volunteers, including kitchen help, registration helpers (one day only) and floaters (to fill in 

at various stations). There is something for everyone, even if you can only volunteer for one or two days.  
 

VBS workdays are also coming up:   Wednesday, June 3, and Thursday, June 4, from 9:00 a.m.ð12 noon. 

     Sunday, June 7 from 12 noonð3:00 p.m.  
 

We have a job for any type of ability, whether you like manual labor or just want to come and sit and visit while 

doing some easy tasksðwe will put you to work!  Itôs always a lot of fun. 
 

If you have any questions, please call Carolyn Curtis at 284-2427 or the church office at 467 -1151. 
 

By now you may have noticed that our supply lists are up in the narthex.  These are the supplies needed for our 

VBS week.  Please stop by and take a look to see if there is something you might like to donate.  We need supplies 

that you might have around your house (we PROMISE to return them!) and also supplies that need to be         

purchased.  If you canôt make it to the store and would prefer to donate funds for these items, you can stop by the 

church office and leave your donation with Carol.  All items need to be dropped off at the church no later than 

June 14, unless otherwise indicated, BUT THE SOONER THE BETTER! 
 

Thank you in advance for your  

donations, time, and prayerful support!  
 

 God Bless, Ms. Carolyn 
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Even though the school takes a summer break, we 

can continue to support Sherman Elementary.   
 

If you frequent thrift stores and yard sales, look 

out for items the school can use for smaller      

children.  They are always in need of jeans in size 

4-6.  Used shoes and flip flops that are still in good 

condition are good too.  And new socks and       

underwear are very much appreciated. 
 

You can continue to donate school supplies all 

summer long.  It would be great to take a load to 

them at the beginning of the new school year!  

Look for the Sherman Elementary display in the 

church narthex for a list of suggested (and always 

needed) school supplies or use the list below.  Letôs 

fill that basket!  

 

ALWAYS NEEDED:  
 

School Supplies:   

  Especially markers, but all supplies are needed.   
         

First Aid Supplies:   

  Band-Aids, Clorox Wipes, Lice Kits, Hand  

    Sanitizers.  These are not in school budget. 
 

Children's Clothing:   

   For ages 6-12 years old (slightly used is okay).        

   Also: shoes, flip flops, jeans. New socks and       

   underwear.  
 

Incentive Rewards:    

   The school has a positive behavior intervention    

   program with several levels.  This has been     

   successful at improving cooperation and            

   behavior.  We hope to have more information   

   about this program in the future.  
 

With Much Gratitude, Marie Hamann 

randm68@yahoo.com or 208-615-4082 

 

 

 

 

Sherman  

Elementary  

Outreach 

 

 

 

Caring Hearts and Hands of Hope, Inc., a non-profit 

government organization initiated by Dr. Vincent   

Kituku has a high school in Kenya; a boarding school 

in rural Kenya for young women.   
 

In July, I am going to Kenya with a group of four 

women along with Dr. Kituku to visit.  Currently 

there are 152 girls enrolled in the school.  Underwear 

is one of the needs for these girls and weôd like to 

take a supply with us.   
 

The need is for women/misses in sizes 5 and 6.  

They need to be plain, modest, no bikini style, no 

frills or bright patterns, and devoid of any trim.  Weôll 

collect undies throughout June.  Look for display in 

narthex. 
 

Would you like to go shopping for us and help us fill 

luggage with underwear?!  Or, if you prefer to      

donate funds for Undie Sunday, that will be fine as 

well and someone will do the shopping for you.   
 

Thank you and God bless your generosity. 
 

Jean Holland, Nampa First Member 

Sunday òUndieó  

Is May 31st 

The Friendly Caller 
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Leadership Team Corner 
 

The Leadership Team met on Monday, May 11.  Here are some highlights from that meeting:  
 

¶ Carolyn Curtis reported that 112 are currently enrolled in Kids Stuff, an all -time record. 
 

¶ A schedule for future 2015 special offerings was approved.   

 (The months when financial offerings are not requested, opportunities for service will be emphasized.)  

 June:  Salvation Army Community Shelter meals (service only) 

 July:  Creation Vacation (special offering) 

 August:  Sherman Elementary (special offering) 

 September:  Love INC (service only) 

 October:   World Communion (special offering) 

 November:  Liberia / Nicaragua (special offering) 

 December:  Salvation Army angel tree (gifts for children)  
 

¶ Our work on a vision statement continues.  It is now down to one page and is still being refined.  (Our 

rough draft is available upon request.)  
 

¶ We continue to work on matching people with opportunities for service.  We have many great service 

opportunities and even more great and talented people who are eager to serve.  Now to get them    

together!  
 

Leadership Team will meet next on Monday, June 8, 7 pm, in the GPS building.  Guests are always welcome. 
 

Servant of the Month 
 

It is amazing how one person can do so much and do it all so joyfully and so     

capably!  Our June Servant of the Month is Rochelle Killett.   
 

Rochelle is well known in our Annual Conference for her many years of work in 

United Methodist Women (including serving as conference and district president).  

Though not ordained, she has served in a pastoral role for four years now at 

Nyssa United Methodist Church (that's why she hurries out of our 9 am service as 

soon as the sermon is over!)  As we learned recently in worship, Rochelle is the 

driving force behind Creation Vacation at Camp Sawtooth, a wonderful opportunity 

for lower income families to enjoy an expense-paid summer vacation in a beautiful  

 

Rochelle Killett 

mountain setting.  Rochelle serves on the Hispanic Ministries Council of the Sage District.  She serves on our 

church's mission team.  She is part of our Monday prayer team and is the one who writes the words that go on 

the Kids Stuff created cards that get sent out each week.  And Rochelle is a very important part of our Sunday 

evening service, Simply Worship.  Whew!  That's a lot!  Thank you Rochelle.  You are loved, you are            

appreciated, we cannot imagine this church without you.  



Menõs Ministry 
 

First of all, we welcome and thank Marie Hamann for 

helping at the Nampa Community Shelter Outreach    

program with Curtis Wilhite and Dwayne Evanson. 

Our relationship with the Community Shelter dates 

back to 1992 when we were located across from the 

Salvation Army and provided a meal on Saturdays for 

those in the community that needed a nutritional 

meal. We moved to the Nampa Community Shelter 

(operated by the Salvation Army) and now provide a 

meal on the first and second Monday of each month. 

On May 12th Curtis suggested the meal be a     

Thanksgiving meal in May. We had roast turkey, 

stuffing, mashed potatoes, gravy, and cranberries. It 

was a treat for 62 people with several having      

seconds. In all 107 people were served in May. We 

welcome anyone in the church to join us to see first - 

hand this church outreach in the community.  
 

The meeting opened with Psalm 18:2 followed by a 

prayer and open discussion on how God may have 

touched our lives. There were many blessings and 

stories that indicated that God is our rock, fortress 

shield, horn of our salvation, and stronghold.  
 

Our program is from the book ñEverybodyôs Normal 

Till You Get To Know Themò. God tells us through 

scripture that no one is normal; we have gone 

astray, we have sinned, we sacrifice for integrity, we 

gossip, etc.  Yet the need for each other is strong. 

Nothing can substitute for the life -giving benefits of 

connecting with others. It is what God wants for 

us ... ñrelationships.ò Many of us have the porcupine 

syndrome; how to get close without getting hurt. 

Mother Teresa said ñloneliness is the leprosy of    

modern society.ò  With billions of people in the 

world, someone should figure out a system where no 

one is lonely. The system is called ñcommunityò ... 

connecting with friends to laugh with, cry with, learn 

with, disagree with, dance with, live with, love, and 

grow old with.  These people have a full life.        

Connecting is what we were created for.  It is Godôs 

desire. Currently there are small groups meeting with 
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the intent to achieve Godôs desire.  
 

There are other Outreach programs in the          

community that YOU can get involved with. You can 

serve with the Veterans Court Program as a mentor.  

Call Dwayne Evanson if you are interested and      

attend a court session with him to witness the     

transformation. Mentoring Network is another       

program that can make a difference in a childôs life.  

If you have a neighbor boy or know of someone that 

would benefit from scouting contact Kenny Beeson 

208-484-7529 or beeson0722@yahoo.com.  
 

In closing I want to share something from the book: 

ñThere was a memorable speech that was a plea for 

all human beings one day to be able to eat together 

at the table of fellowship; join hands and sing a   

common song together.ò It was Martin Luther Kingôs 

ñI have a dreamò speech.  It is memorable because it 

was everyoneôs dream, it was Godôs dream.  Would it 

have been memorable had Dr. Martin said ñI have a 

preference?ò  
 

If anyone would like to get another menôs group    

together at a time and day that is more suitable to 

those working, contact Dwayne Evanson at 467-

3054.  He will help the group get up and running.  
 

-Dwayne Evanson, United Methodist Men 

 

 

On a side note, a LARGE family Bible had been       

donated to the Family Fun Event silent auction that 

took place in February, but sadly there werenôt any 

bids on it.   
 

It was taken to a Salvation Army Community Shelter      

Advisory Board Meeting by Dwayne Evanson, and 

presented to the shelter.  The shelter wishes to    

express their appreciation for the donation of the 

family Bible by Nampa First United Methodist Church. 
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Bazaar Committee Needs You! 

We need dish towels embroidered.  These have    

always been a hot seller and we are totally out.  

Blank dish towels (in sets of seven) are in the church 

office.  There are also a few iron-on patterns for you 

to choose from if you need a pattern.  Also é if    

anyone has old buttons that they no longer need, 

the Bazaar Committee could sure put them to good 

use!  Just leave them in the church office or give to 

Melva Dinius. 
 

And as ALWAYS more creative hands are always    

welcome to join us on the 1st and 3rd Friday of each 

month from 9:30am to noon.  In June we will meet 

the 1st and 4th Friday to work around VBS. 

Divas! 

Ladies é want a fun and social time?  Then have we 

got just the thing for you!   
 

The 4th Friday of each month starting at 6:00 p.m. 

until about 10:00 p.m. fellowship hall is reserved for 

any of the ladies of the church for Divas.  Bring 

whatever crafts you are working on at home (needle 

work, scrap booking, tole painting, etc.) to the 

church for an uninterrupted time to crafting and 

chatting!   
 

Come and go anytime between 6:00-10:00 p.m.  We 

look forward to seeing some new faces!  Questions?  

Contact Melva Dinius. 

FUMC June Mission Project 
 

Nampa First UMC has been feeding those in need at the Salvation Army 

Community Center twice a month for many years.  Some Nampa First 

members volunteer to prepare meals for the shelter on the first and 

second Monday of each month and then serves the meal at 11:30 a.m. 
 

MORE volunteers are needed to help with the Salvation Army Meal     

Program.  It requires 2 -3 hours of your time and you donôt have to      

volunteer to serve every month.  We just want to schedule more         

volunteers to lighten the work load and to ensure that this important        

community mission is carried on. 
 

This program is open to all who are in need of a nutritional meal é    

anyone utilizing our church pantry or a community pantry, and         

individuals on the street asking for donations to purchase food.  There 

is no registration.  It is a good idea to come a few minutes early to get 

a seat. 
 

The Salvation Army Community Shelter is located at 1412 4th Street 

South in Nampa.   



FELLOWSHIP COOKIE ROTATION  
 

If your last name begins with one of the following   

letters, please bring 3-4 dozen store bought or home-

made cookies before or on your designated date.  
  

      June 7 . . . I ðM 

      June 14 . . . NðR 

      June 21 . . . SðZ 

      June 28 . . . AðB 

The Friendly Caller Page 8 

Bits &  Bites 

NEWSLETTER SUBMISSION DEADLINE  
 

Articles and calendar dates for the JULY issue  

are due NO LATER than Wednesday, June 12 . 

Submissions received after the deadline  

will have to wait until the next issue.  

Your church office manager is taking a week off in 

late June for vacation (June 22-26).  If you would be 

willing to cover the phones, greet church visitors, 

and bring in the mail a day or two that week, please 

contact me at the church office.  You can bring a 

book to read, or some paperwork you need to get 

done, or work on a prayer shawl, etc.  Normal office 

hours are M-F, from 9am to 2pm, but if we could 

find volunteers for 9am to 12noon, it would be 

greatly appreciated.   
 

Thank You in advance, Carol 

Have You Considered  

Automated Giving? 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

As a convenience for our church family, this option is 

available for your monthly gifts through Idaho       

Independent Bank, our current financial institution.  
 

Debits would occur on either the 5th or 20th of each 

month, your choice.  You could choose the 5th and 

the 20th.  In the event you would find it necessary to 

alter your donation, be it up or down, or need to skip 

a month, simply notify the church office.  Also, you 

can sign up to opt out at  anytime.  
 

Any questions about the program can be answered 

by talking to Marie Hamann. 
 

To enroll, stop by the church office and pick up an 

enrollment form and authorization agreement.    

Simply fill both out and return to the church office.  

We are requesting your       

assistance and cooperation 

once again.   
 

Please do not park under the 

church portico.   
 

If you are pulling up to drop 

off or pick up a passenger, 

that is fine.  But please do not 

leave your vehicle parked and unattended for ANY 

length of time.   The driveway must be clear at all 

times so that Emergency Response Vehicles have 

24/7 access, and also so the mail can be delivered 

MondayðSaturday. 
 

We thank you in advance for your cooperation in 

ensuring the welfare and safety of all who come 

and go to Nampa First.  


